


     19th July 2016
Dear Teachers,

At our school we have determined that our collective vision is high levels of learning for all students.  The vehicle through which we achieve this is by working as a Professional Learning Community (PLC).
At our school you are expected to take an intense personal interest in the success of all of our students.  You could never help all the students in your class learn if you worked in isolation.  No one of us has the wisdom to do that.  Consequently, you will become a member of a collaborative team - colleagues who work interdependently to achieve a common goal for which they are mutually accountable.  One of the most important responsibilities of every member of this staff is to make positive contributions to his or her team.  You will find the collaborative culture of our weekly team meetings to be a major source of support for you as together we face the intricate challenges of education.
One of the most powerful forms of professional learning at our school is the ongoing, job embedded learning that occurs among members of your team as you work together to meet the needs of all our students.  Building shared knowledge (or learning together) is fundamental to the collaborative work of each team.  It is only in building shared knowledge that we can capably cater for the learning needs of our students.  
Our collaborative teams are simply called Grade Teams.  Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2 will have one-hour weekly meetings for both Maths and English.  Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will have a one-hour weekly meeting that alternates with either a Maths or English focus.
Through our Grade Teams we will build a common language in Maths and English.  We will examine both external and internal evidence of best practice and honestly assess our own practice in light of such evidence.  We operate from the premise, “without evidence, you are just another person with an opinion.”  We make our important decisions - what to teach, how to assess student learning, best instructional practices, how to assign grades, etc. - on the basis of evidence rather than opinions.
Our jobs are important ones.  Through our collective effort we have the ability to fulfil our vision and in doing so, we will be setting our students up for success in life.  There is something very powerful about being a part of a collective effort to achieve a mighty purpose.  In working well together, not only will our students succeed but you will gain a tremendous sense of satisfaction from fulfilling your full potential as a teacher.
Kevin
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Vision/Mission Statement
“‘Empowered by the Spirit, we at St Mary’s live, learn and grow as disciples of Jesus in a nurturing Catholic Community.”
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